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Welcome back to the new school year. 

It has been lovely to welcome our children and parents to school this September.  

I always feel a sense of excitement as September approaches and the freshness 

of the autumn morning air sparks memories of my school days, many years 

ago!  Assemblies last week focussed initially on new opportunities and having 

the courage to go through the ‘doors of opportunity’ that come your way.  This 

new academic year will provide lots of new opportunities for all of our children 

as they experience things for the first time. Our children have settled 

tremendously well into their new classrooms and routines, meeting new members 

of staff and children. Even our youngest children in reception and nursery 

have settled well and have been enjoying the outside space and playing with 

their new friends. 

The beginning of the term has also been a sad occasion marked by the death 

of Queen Elizabeth II.  Rev Ben Cook led an assembly for the whole school on 

Friday to celebrate her life and the momentous impact of her long reign and 

life of service, sacrifice and compassion.  Children talked about what the late 

Queen meant to them, ‘she was kind’.  On Monday 19th September, school will 

be closed for the Bank Holiday for the funeral of her Majesty the Queen. 

We offer our condolences to the new King and all the Royal Family. 
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Reception children have really enjoyed getting to know their school and have had lots of fun 

exploring their new environment and making friends.  

Harry 1B: “I love everything about Year 1. It’s great! I like being with my friends again too.” 

Eva 1S: “I like lining up in Register order and playing with the cars.” 

Sienna - "I enjoyed exploring the different materials and their properties in Science." 

Ada - "I love painting with different oranges." 

Rhiannon - "We had fun starting our new topic and getting messy!" 

George 5T: “I really liked our science lesson this week. We went outside to look for plants 

and animals and then we found out about their life cycles by researching them on the iPads.” 

Year 6 “We are all really excited about our upcoming residential to Quinta next week!” 

Daniel 1B 

Teddy 3C 



   

Behaviour Tokens 

 
Well done to our fantastic children for collecting so many tokens for going above and beyond last 

term.  Well done to Tudor who collected the most tokens over all. 

 

Thank you to everyone who took part in our Commonwealth colour dress up day last week to raise 

funds for our international charities. We will be sending our donations to @UNICEF @WaterAidUK 

@decappeal as detailed below. 

      

 

This term we have decided to support local Charities, that means charities that help people in Sutton 

Coldfield, Birmingham and the West Midlands – where we live! Even though Y6 will be at secondary 

school, this will be their legacy. They have chosen three local charities that they feel are important 

and they would like to support. @Acacia_Family @BhamDogsHome @MAA_Charity 

 

 

 



 

 
  

Programmes of Study 

 

 
Our Programmes of Study for Autumn 1 have now been uploaded to the school website - 

https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/curriculum/p-o-s 

Here you can find out all of the great knowledge and skills that we will be learning over 

the next half term. 

 

 
 

 

 

Welcome to our new staff 
 

 

We would like to extend a warm welcome to our new members of staff who are joining our 

Deanery family. 

Mrs Walsham in Year 6, Mrs Hammond in Year 5, Miss Bailey and Mrs McGuiness in Year 4 

https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/curriculum/p-o-s


 
  

Second-hand Uniform 

 
The PTFA have a range of second-hand uniform available to purchase. Details can be 

found at the attached link https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057337754414 

The PTFA are also looking for donations of Deanery second hand uniform please. They 
need any good quality, sellable Deanery school uniform items with the logo on. Please 

contact the PTFA via their Facebook page or email ptfa.deanery@gmail.com to arrange to 

drop off your donations. 

 

Message from Walmley Social Club  

 
Walmley Social Club is a private club, and the carpark is private land. 

The carpark is for the use of our members and patrons of the cafe and 

club. Please do not use the carpark for school drop off and pick up. 

 

 

 

Please follow us on Twitter 

 

 

Please follow us on Twitter to keep 

abreast of Deanery news and to see some 

of the great work and activities that we get 

up to. 

 

 

E Safety Notice 

 
'Huggy Wuggy' warning 

You may have heard or seen in the news and media about a terrifying looking character 

called 'Huggy Wuggy'. This character is based on an adult video game but has been 

appearing on many social media platforms such as; YouTube. In the videos in which he 

appears, he is singing inappropriately and portraying violent and/ or aggressive messages 

to the viewers. If you hear your child mention this character please stay calm, encourage 

them to talk if they ever see anything online that upsets them/ discuss whom they can talk 

to and please continue to ensure screen time is monitored. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057337754414
mailto:ptfa.deanery@gmail.com


 
  

Jolly Jungle 

 
 

 

 
 

  
 

 
 



 
 
 

 

  

 
 

  
 

 
 

  

 



  
Jolly Jungle 

Why do we have a Jolly Jungle? 

Whilst we seek to support all children in developing their emotional intelligence, we 

recognise that many children, at different times in their school lives, experience difficulties in 

coping with some of the pressures and situations in which they find themselves.  This may 

be the result of challenges facing them with their school work, relationships with their peers, 

or difficulties arising at home (family illness, bereavement, job loss, relationship issues 

etc.).  Often these difficulties may be short lived but can have a long-term effect upon 

children’s self-esteem or attitudes to school.  We cover work in class to support children in 

our Personal, Social and Health Education (PHSE) lessons and during ‘Circle Time’ but 

sometimes this is not always enough. 

Many children have difficulty expressing how they feel and keep their problems to 

themselves.  Occasionally, parents face tremendous challenges in their own lives and this 

can also impact upon their children.  There is sufficient evidence, from research into 

children’s development, to indicate that at such times, young people benefit from the support 

of a trained individual, who has a key responsibility to ensure that the children are listened 

to, helped to work through difficulties and given the confidence to find solutions to their 

problems. 

What is ‘emotional intelligence’ and why is it important? 

At Deanery, we are always seeking to ensure that every child has the best opportunity to 

benefit from the education we offer.  The importance of ‘emotional intelligence’ as a factor in 

successful lives is something that has become clearer to those engaged in research about 

learning.  There is much research showing the ‘emotional intelligence’ is even more 

important than IQ for success in adult life and, therefore, should be developed in 

childhood.  Broadly speaking ‘emotional intelligence’ is the ability to relate to and understand 

other, to understand and be able to express feelings and to have a high level of self-insight 

and self-acceptance. 

What is Jolly Jungle? 

Jolly Jungle is a ‘safe’ environment where children have the opportunity to: 

- express their feelings, fears and worries 

- identify and recognise their own strengths and talents 

- work out solutions for themselves 

One of the Jolly Jungle team - Mrs Johansen, Mrs Griffiths or Miss Morris - will see children 

for a 6-week mentoring block.  The mentoring programme will be goal driven and we will 

work with each child to set their own goals and work on strategies to achieve them.   

We will allocate a member of staff to each child depending on timetabling and 

expertise/background. 

If you would like to know more about Jolly Jungle, please see our ‘Welcome to Jolly Jungle’ 

leaflet available from the school office 

For a Referral Form, please see https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/inclusion/jolly-jungle or a 

class teacher. 

If you wish your child to attend Jolly Jungle from September, can we please ask you to fill in 

a form and send it back into school.  Children that were already attending Jolly Jungle will 

need to be re-referred. 

 

 
 

https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/inclusion/jolly-jungle


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

 

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
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